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17 August 2010 

 
To : Chief Executives of all authorized insurers 
 

Dear Sirs, 
 

Personal Data Protection 
 
 Recent reports on the transfer and use of personal data have caused much public 
concern.  I am therefore writing to remind you to ensure that the collection and use of 
personal data are in compliance with the Personal Data (Privacy) Ordinance (“the 
Ordinance”), and relevant codes of practice or guidance issued by the Privacy Commissioner 
for Personal Data (“the Privacy Commissioner”).  In particular, I would like to draw your 
attention to the Privacy Commissioner’s Interim Report on the Octopus Rewards Programme 
(http://www.pcpd.org.hk/english/publications/files/OctopusReport_e.pdf), and his letter dated 
12 August 2010, a copy of which is attached for your reference.   
 
 Insurers are also reminded to observe strictly the confidentiality requirements 
with respect to personal data of policyholders or potential policyholders, and that under no 
circumstances should the personal data of policyholders or potential policyholders be 
transferred or allowed to be transferred to third parties except for the purpose of 
administration of the insurance policies concerned.  Insurers should ensure that their 
employees are fully aware of their obligations under the Ordinance.  In addition, insurers 
should take all reasonable steps to ensure that their agents keep client information 
confidential and comply with the relevant provisions of the Code of Practice for the 
Administration of Insurance Agents. 
 
 Before the Privacy Commissioner issues the Final Report on the Octopus case, it 
would be prudent for insurers and their agents to suspend the use of personal data obtained 
from other sources for direct marketing purpose.  Should there be any enquiries, please 
contact Ms Frances Tong at 2867 2564. 
 
  Yours faithfully, 
 
 
 
  ( Ms Annie Choi ) 
  Commissioner of Insurance 
Encl. 
c.c. Chairman, The Hong Kong Federation of Insurers 
 Chairman, Insurance Agents Registration Board 












